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Waukesha County
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July 18, 2022

To:  

From:  Zach Navin, Park System Supervisor
           515 W Moreland Blvd., Room AC230
           Waukesha, WI  53188

Reference:  Encroaching on Waukesha County Park System Property
                   
Dear Owner:

Waukesha County staff have recently surveyed County owned property along the Fox River that borders 
your property. According to the survey, a portion of County-owned property is being mowed/maintained 
which is a violation of the Waukesha County Code of Ordinances Chapter 14, Section 14-169, 
Encroachments Prohibited.  

Carsonite posts were installed on July 14, 2022 to delineate the property boundary and the County 
respectfully requests ceasing all mowing and encroachment on the County-owned property. As part of 
general procedures, Park System staff conduct inspections to confirm compliance.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you should have any questions or concerns, please do not 
hesitate to contact me.  

Sincerely, 

     

Zach Navin
Park System Supervisor
Waukesha County Department of Parks & Land Use
262-548-7802

c.c.  Rebecca Mattano, Park System Manager, Waukesha County 


